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The Thunder Bay International Airport Authority Inc. mandates that any digging or excavation that 
requires ground breaking at any depth should be preceded by a locate service. The Ontario OneCall 
service is the primary step in the lengthy process of reviewing and approving excavations at the airport. 

It is crucial to prioritize the protection of underground utilities at the airport. It is important to note that 
not all public locates are known to Ontario OneCall service providers. The TBIAAI is responsible for 
managing a vast array of buried infrastructure that must be accurately identified before any excavation 
activity takes place on airport property. 

To ensure that all necessary precautions are taken and to avoid any damage to the infrastructure, A 
TBIAAI Dig Permit must be obtained before any excavation activity. The extent of locate services 
required will depend on the location of the excavation. In some cases, an approved locate service 
provider with specific knowledge of TBIAAI infrastructure may be required to support the excavation. 
The airport will provide this information in response to the TBIAAI Dig Permit application. 

At a minimum, locates must be obtained by the following asset owners: 

THUNDER BAY INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT, SYNERGY NORTH, ENBRIDGE GAS, TBAYTEL, CITY OF 
THUNDER BAY. 
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For more information, contact the Thunder Bay International Airport 
Authority Inc at: 

permits@tbairport.on.ca 

or visit the Permits section of our website at: 
https://www.tbairport.on.ca/page/permit-applications  
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